

## Family update #149

March 30, 2022

Dear family and friends,

## **COVID Update**

Following our last update, two more residents on the second floor of Wing Kei Crescent tested positive today. Both residents are asymptomatic and tested positive through rapid testing. **Alberta Health Services Communicable Disease Control has declared an outbreak on the second floor of Wing Kei Crescent Heights**.

To minimize transmission, residents on the second floor of Crescent Heights are remaining in their suites with meals and services are provided in resident rooms. Group activities have been temporarily halted. Staff are wearing full PPE while serving and caring for residents. We are monitoring everyone's health very closely. PCR test will be conducted for all residents on Sunday, April 3.

## **Visitation**

**Visitation on the second floor of Crescent Heights is limited to essential visits only.** This is an important safety measure; will notify you when it changes.

A reminder that all visitors coming to any of our three sites must be fully vaccinated. We also strongly recommend that all essential visitors take a rapid antigen test (RAS) prior to visiting.

## **Donation of Baby Clothes**

Thank you to those who have contacted us to donate baby clothes. We are grateful for the kind donations. We now have an adequate supply and will not collect any more baby clothes at this time.

Thank you for your prayers and support.

I lift up my eyes to the mountains—
where does my help come from?
My help comes from the Lord,
the Maker of heaven and earth.
~ Psalms 121:1-2

With gratitude, Kathy Tam Chief Executive Officer